OBJECTIONS TO 2015/00843/FUL/SQB





1/ Ruination of purpose built existing semileisure facility with open playing fields allowing pedestrian access for all visitors to enjoy the currently aesthetic views of semi-rural, rural and sea scapes. Loss of aesthetic scapes due to introduction of caravan park very close to existing caravan parks just outside the site. Loss of area of current pedestrian access and leisure walks across the playing fields where there has been legal access for many decades





2/ No interest in supporting an historically and still poorly managed social club which rests its hopes on a partnership financial bailout scheme with St Modwen, which in the long run will still result in the club closing thereby allowing more housing to be built. The amended application already promotes this by creating more 'unspecified' open space by relocating the outdoor bowls green to the N.E. corner of the site





3/ Loss of natural sports playing surfaces with the introduction of astroturf and loss of aesthetic views with the introduction of fencing for 3 playing pitches





4/ Increased traffic congestion and noise pollution along the already very busy South Road in Sully which does suffer from traffic jams - this will cause upto an additional hour in travel time for commuters during peak hours 





5/ Loss of animal and plant biodiversity and loss of 'green fields' areas





6/ Loss of current semi-rural landscape to residents in Clevedon Avenue who would have to then look at a housing estate instead of sports pitches and open green space





7/ Increased strain on local schools and local bus services which are already overloaded with the advent of new children to the area who will live in the proposed new houses





8/ Very unsound plan considering the St Modwen transport assessment only included 350 housing units at the nearby site at Cog/Swanbridge Road when in fact 500 housing units have been allocated on the current L.D.P.





9/ St Modwen have offered 'nothing whatsoever' in terms of appropriate highway network improvements, i.e. money towards costs, actual strategic planning to cope with additional traffic numbers, congestion. They do not believe there will be any growth in traffic numbers !!





10/ The site in question was subject to a planning application in 1993 which was refused by the Local Authority and subsequently failed on appeal. These reasons for refusal STILL exist - NOTHING has changed other than highways, drainage and sewage levels exceeding maximum capacities.





11/ The new planning application has been drafted because St Modwen and Sully Sports Club realized their original plan exceeded the limits of their site area and infringed on actual council land which was pointed out to them. Now they are applying to put even more houses than was first planned when they claimed they had worked with the community when the 1st application was first put forward. Another fallacy. How many more ?


     The original and this new application both exceed the limits set out in the E.I.A. schedule 2 criteria quite markedly !! They also clearly go against the Vale Council's MG24(2) policy where developments in areas like this should only be allowed if deemed necessary for agriculture, nature conservation or coastal access. Nothing in this planning application ticks any of these boxes !!


